         Research Riders Meeting

May 11, 2006
President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the six members present. Some of the members mentioned that there may have been some confusion as to the meeting place and others may have gone to Building 71 instead.
Milton James asked that the minutes of the April meeting be revised to omit the specific name of the dominant motorcycle club involved in the sanctioning and COC discussions and that only the phrase “dominant club” be used. President Moravits agreed to make the change. Dave Moczygemba made the motion to accept the revised April minutes, seconded by Milton James, and it was unanimously approved.

Lacking a formal report from Treasurer Ken Irvin, President Moravits gave the Treasurer’s Report of a balance of $684.43, as reported at the last monthly meeting. 

Old Business Section---The Research Riders wished happy birthdays to Bobby Theis, May 5, Mark Griffin, May 9, Scott Meckel, May 11, and to Andrew Matheaus, May 23.
All but one of the meetings attendees were part of the Credit Unions Ride 4 Kids. Many stories were shared about the ride and all of the fun that was had during the ride, the breaks and the gatherings before and after the ride. There were over fifteen Research Riders that made the ride. It was very successful. Building on last year’s ride, this year brought more riders, more sponsors, more cooperation and more fun. Hopefully, this trend will continue and Jonathon Matthews, the ride coordinator, will enjoy many more successful years—each building upon the accomplishments of the previous years.
President Moravits talked about the different ideas he has received concerning the Ride Across Texas Competition. He expects the competition to kick off in the next week or so and last until July 31st. When the scoring has been worked out and the “secret” sign decided, all Research Riders will be emailed with the information.

New Business Section---President Moravits reminded everyone that May is Motorcycle Awareness Month. 

Milton James spoke about the Gold Wing Riders having their district meeting in Kerrville as well as the bike raffle from Javelina Harley Davidson. Also, the HOG state rally in Abilene, May 18-21 was mentioned. He also said that he received a courtesy call from Kathy at Athletic Sewing informing us that the cost of our patches will be going up $1 each.
General Discussion---Several members have expressed an interest in getting together for another member sponsored ride, although some said they may just want to wait until the Ride Across Texas starts to help gather points. Goliad is an oft-mentioned area, along with Corpus Christi.
Milton James asked if our global emails are posted at the remote sites, wondering if we want to pursue setting up satellite groups at those remote sites. It was decided to have further discussions about this at later meetings. President Moravits also said that he’d check into the email postings and POC’s for the remote locations
Vice President John Duck told us about the Republic of Texas Rally in Austin, June 1-4. He told us that if we needed further information to check the website: www.ROTRally.com. He mentioned that he is definitely going.
Milton James added that he is encouraging everyone to send emails and snail mail to Mark Griffin while he is in Iraq. The addresses can be obtained through him or President Moravits.
A short discussion about possible picnic sites followed. Palmetto State Park and Government Canyon were briefly talked about, with Palmetto SP getting a pretty good review and GC passed over as not yet ready for our type of picnic (too primitive). Any other suggestions for areas that you would like to see considered should be sent to David Moczygemba, who is coordinating the picnic this year—since he did so well last year…..
President Moravits also reminded everyone that Ride 2 Work day is July 19th. The Research Riders will be gathering early for breakfast at the cafeteria on that morning. Reminders will be forthcoming.

Dave Moczygemba made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Bob Burrahm, and it was unanimously accepted.

